

Licensing Committee

Minutes - 7 September 2016

Attendance

Members of the Licensing Committee

Cllr Alan Bolshaw (Chair)

Cllr Greg Brackenridge

Cllr Patricia Patten

Cllr Rita Potter

Cllr Keith Inston

Cllr John Rowley

Cllr Daniel Warren

Cllr Hazel Malcolm

Cllr Anwen Muston

Cllr Zee Russell

Employees

Colin Parr – Head of Governance Sarah Hardwick - Senior Solicitor Julia Cleary – Democratic support Officer

Part 1 – items open to the press and public

Item No. Title

1 Apologies for absence

There were no apologies for absence.

2 **Declarations of interest**

There were no declarations of interest.

3 Minutes of previous meeting

Resolved: That the minutes of the previous meeting be agreed as a correct record.

4 Minutes of Sub Committee Meeting 27 July 2016

Resolved: That the minutes of the licensing sub-committee held on 27th July 2016 be agreed as a correct record.

5 Minutes of Sub Committee on 12 August 2016

Resolved: That the minutes of the licensing sub-committee held on 12 August 2016 be agreed as a correct record.

6 Matters arising

The Chair queried whether the minutes were accurate in anticipating an additional 2000 taxi applications. It was confirmed that this included all applications and that it was expected that there would be in the region of 200 to 300 additional driver applications. The Committee requested that an update be brought to a future meeting regarding the increase in applications and where the applicants were from.

Resolved: That a monitoring report on the increase in applications be brought back to the Committee in 6 months.